
 

 

THE BEAR FACTS 
BUSY BEARS QUILT GUILD  

APRIL 2025 

General Meeting 

Monday,  

April 21st  

11:00 AM 

Historical Chapel 

Community Church  

40940 Big Bear Blvd.  

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

Lines by… Lindy  
I hope we will see some of our snowbirds migrate back to our meetings now that our weather 

is getting warmer! We have received many compliments regarding our new shorter agenda. 

We also have a very exciting year ahead. Our committee chairs have worked very hard 

planning new classes, activities, retreats, and events. Thank you for the village that makes our 

guild wonderful.  

Please note that we go to our summer nighttime meeting schedule in JUNE. Also, June’s 

meeting will be on June 9 instead of June 16 (the church has their summer Bible School all 

week). Our June workshop is on June 10!  

I want to give a huge shout out to several members who really stepped up to make our new 

storage cabinets a reality! We had a few hiccups, but the first unit is in (we might have two 

eventually)! Belinda Evans, Cathy Fraizer, and Heidi Llanes spent two days assembling what is 

now our storage at the church…yay! The unit is in our workshop room! I think we need to 

establish a new committee called “BBQG Handyman” and Heidi will be the chair!!!! Thank you, 

thank you, and hugs to match for all the hard work you three did.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Learn, Create, Inspire and Share! 

Hugs, 

Lindy  
 

Lindy Edmond, President 



 

 

BUSY BEARS QUILT GUILD 

General Meeting Minutes 

March 17, 2025 

I. Call to order 

President Lindy Edmond called to order the regular meeting of the Busy Bears Quilt Guild 

at 11:00 a.m. on March 17, 2025, at the Heritage Hall, Community Church, 40946 Big 

Bear Blvd., Big Bear Lake, Ca. Pledge of Allegiance led by Michele Parris. 

II. Approval of Minutes from last meeting 

The minutes of the February 17, 2025, General Meeting as published in the January and 

March 2025 newsletters were approved on a motion by Kelley Smythe, second by Janice 

Stillwell. The motion was carried and approved. 

III. Open Issues 

a) Treasurer Report – Tammy Laubach reported the February 2025 treasurer’s reports. 

At the end of February, the checking account balance was $14,368.21. The savings 

account balance was $17,740.63. Fran Martin motioned to approve the treasurer's 

report and Kelley Smythe seconded. All were in favor. Motion carried. 

b) Membership – Jeannie Mazzacane reported 39 members and received more today. 

Coffee Chat will be March 25, 6:30 p.m. at Heidi Llanes’ house. New members, board 

members and general members to attend. There was nothing in the Idea Box and 

Lindy Edmond invited members to use the Idea Box anonymously. 

c) Sunshine and Shadows - Theresa Georgi announced the birthdays for March. She 

invited the members to sing "Happy Birthday" to the birthday members present. Lindy 

Edmond invited members to create a comfort quilt for Mary Harper. 

d) Philanthropy – Cathy Fraser had nothing to share. 

e) Publicity and Marketing - Open position. 

f) 2025 Opportunity Quilt – Lorraine Taylor shared that the quilt is doing well down 

the hill. The Visitors Bureau is available on weekends. There will be sign-ups available 

when the weather is warmer. 

g) Block Swap – Members swapped at today’s general meeting. There are 13, not 16 

and members can fill in with other blocks as needed. 

h) Programs – Elaine Dobiesz and Lorraine Taylor hosted the left, right, center game 

with material strips which will be sewn tomorrow at the workshop. 

i) Middle School Sewing Camp – Lindy Edmond asks that members sign up to help at 

camp or just drop by to see. We have 8 students signed up and possibly 2 more. 

Summer camp dates in June need to change due to the church’s scheduling conflict. 

Janice Stillwell is looking for donations. 

j) Ways and Means – Elaine Dobiesz reports that the Yard Sale is Memorial Day 

weekend at Kelley Smythe’s house. Gather your items. Lemonade and baked goods as 

well as the opportunity quilt will be a part of the Yard Sale. Elaine has a clip board for 

the Tea Party. 

k) Retreats – Laurie Nahay was absent. Kelley Smythe says Save the Dates: 

Summer Retreat June 23 – 26 Vina de Lesconnac, Temecula $530 double 

Fall Retreat September 29 – October 2 Oak Glen / Yucaipa $341 (approx.) double 



 

 

l) Quilt Show – Heidi Llanes was absent. The next Quilt Show meeting will be after the 

April 21 Board Meeting. 

IV. Old business – Read the newsletter. 

V. New business – Comfort Quilt for Mary Harper. Lindy Edmond, Kelley Smythe, 

and ??????? 

VI. Show and Tell 

a) Jeannie Mazzacane directed. 

VII. Birthday Table 

a) Deanna Melzian directed the birthday table drawings. 

VIII. Buck A Brag 

a) Lindy Edmond directed members to share their brags for a dollar. 

IX. 50/50 Drawing 

a) Gladys Panameno announced the winner. 

Workshop Tomorrow: March 18, 9:30 a.m. Heritage Hall, Community Church 

BBQG General Meeting: Monday, April 21, Heritage Hall, Community Church 

10:30 a.m. Social 11:00 a.m. General Meeting 

Workshop: Tuesday, April 22, 9:30 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. Heritage Hall, Community Church 

Next Board Meeting: Monday, April 21, after the General Meeting, Heritage Hall. Open to all 

members. 

Quilt Show Meeting: Monday, April 21 after the Board Meeting, Heritage Hall. Open to all 

members. 

Adjournment 

Meeting was adjourned at 12:18 p.m. by President Lindy Edmond. 

Minutes submitted by: Michele Parris  

               

Minutes approved by:  

               

 

 



Busy Bear Quilt Guild Treasurer’s Report 
March 2025 

 
Checking Account 
Beginning Balance​ ​ ​ ​ $14,368.21 
Income​ ​ ​ ​ ​ $413.00 
Expenses​ ​ ​ ​ ​ $810.72 
Ending Balance​ ​ ​ ​ $13,970.49 
 
Income  
Membership​ ​ ​ ​ ​ $135 
Opp Quilt Ticket Sales​ ​ ​ $95 
Advertising in Newsletter​ ​ ​ $50 
Buck A Brag​ ​ ​ ​ ​ $7 
Birthday Table​ ​ ​ ​ $53 
Bargain Table​ ​ ​ ​ $47 
50/50 Table​ ​ ​ ​ ​ $26 
 
Expenses 
PO Box Annual Payment​ ​ ​ $268 
​ Ck # 5165 Payable to USPS​  
Community Church​ ​ ​ ​ $50 
​ Ck # 5166 on 3/17 for March 
Deercreek Rustic​ ​ ​ ​ $461.50 
 ​ For storage cabinet at the church 
​ (down payment) 
Order checks​​ ​ ​ ​ $31.22  
​ Homestreet Bank 
 



 

 

PROGRAMS 

I think we are all enjoying the spring weather.  I think you will also enjoy the April program and 

workshop.  For our program at the general meeting, Laurie Hancock will be sharing her beautiful quilts 

which will feature raw edge and turned under appliqué. 

The Tuesday workshop, Belinda Evans will be teaching raw edge appliqué and turned under appliqué.  

You will make a block choosing on of the techniques.  The cost for this workshop is $10.  Once you have 

signed up and paid for the workshop, you will receive the supply list for the class. 

May Program Robin Davis will join us to show examples of Crazy Quilting creations in a trunk show. I’m 

sure she will have some amazing examples.  

May Workshop Robin Davis will return to teach techniques of crazy quilting. We all know how talented 

she is so I’m sure you will learn a lot of tips and tricks in her class. The cost is $25 

June Program will be our Annual Silent Auction so start thinking what you would like to clear out of your 

sewing space. All proceeds go to the guild.  

June Workshop - Manny Caldera Featherweight Class.  Students will learn how to clean and oil their 

Featherweight, how often and what tools they will need without taking it down the hill.  The 

Featherweight popup shop will have various items related to their sewing machine.  Two of the most 

important items are grease and oil and carrying bags - Manny. 

July Program- Those participating in the challenge quilt will bring them to the meeting and members will 

vote on their favorite.  

There will also be discussion about the upcoming quilt show. 

The annual picnic will take the place of our workshop. 

August program we will start the evening with a potluck dinner and have a discussion about the quilt 

show. 

August workshop - Progressive Sewing Room Tour. 

September program- Winners of the quilt show will be presented with their ribbons and viewers' choice 

will be announced. 

September Workshop - To be determined. 

October program- To be determined 

October workshop-To be determined 

November program we will be presenting donations to our chosen charity groups plus we will have our 

annual cookie exchange. 

There will be no Workshop in November 

December is the guild‘s annual Christmas party. There is no meeting and no workshop the month of 

December. 

The workshops are on Tuesday after our Monday guild meeting. The workshop begins at 9:30am in the 

Historical Chapel. Bring your own lunch.  

Contact me or Lorraine with any questions you may have.  

Elaine Dobiesz Co-Vice President & Programs Co-Chair 

medobiesz@gmail.com 

(714)349-5152 for texting  

Lorraine Taylor, Co-Vice President & Co-Program Chair  

lorraine@inspirationsatbigbear.com 

(562)208-7406 for texting 

mailto:medobiesz@gmail.com
mailto:lorraine@inspirationsatbigbear.com


 

 

2025 MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY 

Over the next month, I will be working on the 2025 Membership Directory.  If you would like 

to update your picture, please let me know during the April General Meeting and I can take a 

new one.  Or, you could also send me a picture of your preference via email at 

busybearnewsletter@aol.com or via text at 941-255-8855. 

Thank you! 

 

Janice Stillwell, Newsletter and Directory Editor 

SUNSHINE AND SHADOWS 

Happy Birthday to Fran Martin who celebrates her birthday on April 

18th!   

 

 

Teresa Georgi, Sunshine and Shadows 

MEMBERSHIP 

Hello Members! 

I apologize, I am not going to be at the April meeting due to my mom having eye surgery.  

Jeannie will be there!  So the tickets for the Opportunity Quilt will be handed out at the May 

General Meeting.  I will update the membership count also for the May newsletter.  If you have 

not submitted your membership, please do so before the May meeting so everyone can receive 

their tickets in case they would like to sell some to offset their membership fee.   

Thank you, 

Heidi 

 

Heidi Llanes, Membership Chair and 

Jeannie Mazzacane, Membership Co-Chair 

BIRTHDAY TABLE 

The Birthday Table will be “dark” this month since we only have one birthday to celebrate in 

April. If you’d like to bring a food treat to share at break time, I’m sure it will be appreciated. 

 

Deanna Melzan, Birthday Table Coordinator 

 



 

 

35 YEAR ANNIVERSARY OF BBQG BLOCK SWAP 

Hello Everyone, 

What a great turn-out  for the Block Swap!! Fourteen different  blocks were completed and 

made available for "Swapping".  What a wonderful imaginative variety too. Can't wait to see 

what you all make. Finished projects are due at the August 2025 meeting. Members vote for 

1st, 2nd and 3rd places. All projects will be displayed at our Labor Day show.  

Thanks for your energy and participation. 

Lys 

 

Lys Axelson, Block Swap Coordinator 

CALLING ALL UFO’S 

We will be working on completing our unfinished objects from November 2025 - October 

2025. The cost is $10.00. Bring your finished project{s} to a meeting and get a ticket to put 

in the drawing bucket. We will draw a ticket at the October 2025 meeting to see who is the 

winner of the money pool. Sign-ups began at the October 2024 meeting, but you can sign 

up to join at any meeting. It only takes one ticket to win!  We currently have 10 

participants = $100.00 

 

Susan Solomonson, UFO Coordinator 

CHALLENGE QUILTS - THESE BOOTS ARE MADE FOR… 

The 2025 Challenge Quilt packets are available.  “These boots are made for…” is the theme 

and collage is the method.  The template provided for the challenge is of a Cowboy Boot.  You 

may create any type of boot you desire to fit within your theme.  The boot does need to 

stay the size of the template and the entire piece needs to be 60% collage.  The 

quilter decides what is collage and what is not.  Completed quilts are due at the July 2025 

meeting. 

 

Wendy Stephens, Challenge Quilt Chair 



 

 

FAT QUARTER GIVE AWAY 

Wearing your name badge at our general meetings qualifies you for two drawings!  First, you 

will be entered in that meetings drawing to win a fat quarter! You will also be entered in our 

annual Christmas drawing to win $$$$$. If you come to every meeting throughout the year, 

you’ll have 11 chances to win!  

 

Lindy Edmond, President 

NEW MEETING ADDITIONS 

We have reformatted our general meeting agenda to include more member participation and 

fun. First, we still have our birthday, *bargain, *philanthropy, and *craft tables.  

Now we have added The Fat Quarter Give Away, *Buck a Brag and our *50-50 drawing. *Buck 

a Brag is just what it sounds like…share something about yourself we might not know and 

donate a dollar (or more!), the 50-50 drawing is a fabulous way of going home with some 

extra cash. You buy tickets, one person wins, and the guild profits, too!  

*All proceeds go to our general fund which enables our guild to function (especially for all the 

little stuff)!  

 

Lindy Edmond, President 

MIDDLE SCHOOL SEWING CAMP 

After almost two years of planning, we held our first class in March! We had 9 wonderful and 

eager students ranging from 8 to 12 years old. We had 9 mentors helping the kids and one 

lead teacher. I’m not sure who had more fun, us or the kids! All the kids finished at least 5 

projects, including our bears for donations. Many of these students have already signed up for 

our next two classes, one in July and another in October. Please see the new Sewing Camp 

flyer in this newsletter and share it with friends that might have children that are interested in 

learning to sew! I’ve included some great pictures of our 4 days of sewing, too!   

 

Lindy Edmond, Middle School Sewing Camp Chair  



 

 

 



Want to learn how to sew?
 Sewing Camp-Ages 9-14

Sponsored by
Busy Bears Quilters Guild
Summer Class: July 14-17
Fall Class: October 13-16

9:30am-12:30pm
Location: Big Bear Community Church

A parent needs to attend first class meeting
Cost: $25

Machine, supplies and materials provided
If interested, contact Lindy Edmond: Lnedmond4828@gmail.com

More information to follow
"The posting or distribution of written material to students does not indicate District endorsement of the
content of the materials or of the organization, group, company, agency, or individuals associated with

the materials."

Want to learn how to sew?
 Sewing Camp-Ages 9-14

Sponsored by
Busy Bears Quilters Guild
Summer Class: July 14-17
Fall Class: October 13-16

9:30am-12:30pm
Location: Big Bear Community Church

A parent needs to attend first class meeting
Cost: $25

Machine, supplies and materials provided
If interested, contact Lindy Edmond: Lnedmond4828@gmail.com

More information to follow
"The posting or distribution of written material to students does not indicate District endorsement of the
content of the materials or of the organization, group, company, agency, or individuals associated with

the materials."



 

 

WAYS AND MEANS 

As chairperson for Ways and Means I have some exciting events for 2025. 

The guild will be participating in the Memorial Weekend Yard Sale in Big Bear. This is a great 

opportunity for us to raise money for the guild with little money invested. We will also be 

selling lemonade and cookies. The lemonade is taken care of so I will be asking for home 

baked cookies to be donated.  

Kelley Smythe has graciously offered her house for the yard sale:  1017 Eagle Mountain 

Drive in Big Bear City on Friday May 23rd from 9:00am-3:00pm and Saturday, May 24th 

from 9:00am-3:00pm. 

We are asking for donations excluding furniture and large items. Anything unsold will be 

taken to the local thrift stores. We will also set up tables to sell guild bargain table fabrics.  

Kelley will begin taking donations starting Friday, May 16th till no later than Thursday, May 

22nd (the day before the sale starts). You can text her to arrange a time for drop off (310)

892-7745 

There will be sign up sheets to volunteer for this event.  

More information to come.  

 

Elaine Dobiesz, Ways and Means Chairperson  

ANNUAL BUSY BEARS TEA PARTY 

The Annual Busy Bears Tea Party is scheduled for Saturday, June 7th Noon-3:00pm, 

Heritage Hall, Community Church.  Cost is $25 per person.  Spots are still available. 

 

Elaine Dobiesz, Ways and Means Chairperson  



 

 

QUILT SHOW 

Hello Quilters, 

April is the month that we actively start letting people know that we are having our 

"Mountain Treasures Quilt Show" on Labor Day Weekend...and this year it is extra 

special because it is our 35th quilt show! We invite our members, both old and new, 

to share their quilts with the public to celebrate and preserve this traditional art 

form. We always hope that by displaying our quilts of so many sizes, types 

and genres that we are able to inspire others to discover the rewards of the quilting 

arts. 

It takes all of us to make this quilt show happen. In the coming months we will be 

seeking volunteers for a number of jobs leading up to our show.  You can choose 

what suits your time and efforts. The bonus is that as you are  working you have an 

opportunity to get to know other guild members better. It's a win-win for everyone. 

At our April quilt show meeting one of the things we intend to do is finalize our 

Ribbon Categories for the show. We review these categories every year and consider 

what's new...what is working and what is not. Your input and feedback is welcome. 

See the attached Annual Quilt Show Ribbon Award Categories for reference, and if 

you have any question or ideas, please be ready to share them, either before or at 

the meeting. 

Thanks so much, 

Jeannie Mazzacne for Heidi Llanes, Quilt Show Chair, and Belinda Evans 

 

Heidi Llanes, Quilt Show Chair, Jeannie Mazzacane and 

Belinda Evans 



 

 

        Annual Quilt Show Ribbon Award Categories 
~The following categories shall receive both the Judge’s and the 

Viewer’s Choice ~  First, Second and Third place ribbon awards ~ 
 

Challenge 

Mini Quilt (20 X 20” or less) 

Small Wall Hanging 

Small Art Quilt 

Large Art Quilt 

Large Wall Hanging~  One Person 

Large Wall Hanging ~ Two Persons 

Swap a Block 

Lap/Twin ~ One Person 

Lap/Twin ~ Two Persons 

Large Quilt ~ One Person 

Large Quilt ~ Two Persons 

Creative Arts (Clothing, Dolls, Pillows, Totes & Cozies) 

Table/Bed Runners & Place Mats 

~The following categories shall be awarded a first place ribbon ~ 

Judge’s Choice 

Best of Show 

Best Use of Color 

Celebrations (Holiday, Birthday, Anniversary, etc.) ~ One Person 

Celebrations (Holiday, Birthday, Anniversary, etc.) ~ Two Persons                                                  

Child’s Motif 

Hand Applique 

Machine Applique 

Hand Embroidery 

Machine Embroidery 

Hand Quilting 

Machine Quilting ~ Domestic ~ Long Arm ~ and ~ Sit down Long Arm (3 ribbons) 

Modern 

Traditional 

Primitive 

Panel 

Novice / Rookie 

Vendor's Choice 

Whimsical 

 



 

 

COMMUNITY CHURCH FOOD PANTRY 

All food items are still needed.  Peanut butter and crackers, canned meats and a side of rice, 

potatoes or pasta are always welcome.  Don’t forget the protein bars, cereals and powdered 

milk.   

 

 

Cathy Frasier and Belinda Evans, Philanthropy Co-Chairs 

 

COMFORT QUILTS & TEDDY BEARS 

Guidelines:   Please use the sign in and sign out sheets when taking or returning your 

project.   Do a quick housekeeping on your project (loose threads, pet hair, etc.)  Remember 

no “Made by” labels on projects.   All projects to be turned in at monthly general meetings at 

Philanthropy table.  Do not just leave items at Philanthropy table, label your bag that the 

item(s) are in to ensure you get credit for them.  If you plan to enter something in the annual 

show your comfort quilt or bears must be received no later than August 1, 2025.  Quilt tops 

are not accepted.  Tops must be quilted and finished. 

• Bear Valley Hospice and Dove’s comfort quilts suggested size: 44” - 46” by 58” - 62”.  

• Moms & Dads Project baby quilts suggested size: 36” by 36”. 

• Seven Stars Foundation provides quilts for children of military families, aged 5 - 17 who 

attend YMCA camps across the nation.  Suggested size: Lap to twin.  Fabric available. 

• Kids in Crisis program makes teddy bears and bunnies for first responders 

to carry in their vehicles and hand out as needed when responding to 

emergencies.   

You are always welcome to use your own fabrics and designs for these 

projects.   

The Busy Bears Quilt Guild provides batting and backing as well. 

 

 

Cathy Frasier and Belinda Evans, Philanthropy Co-Chairs 

RONALD MCDONALD HOUSE PULL TAB PROGRAM 

Remember to save your aluminum pull tabs for Janice Stillwell.  You can turn 

them in at the Philanthropy table. 

 

 

Cathy Frasier and Belinda Evans, Philanthropy Co-Chairs 



 

 

MARCH WORKSHOP -  JELLY ROLL RACE 

On your mark, get set, and go!  It was pedals to the metal as attendees worked on selecting 

their strips and completing their jelly roll race quilt top.  Lys, Elaine and Janice crossed the 

finish line completing the three quilt tops pictured below. 

Members in attendance included Lys Axelson, Diane Burrows (Guest), Elaine Dobiesz, Gladys 

Panameno, Janice Stillwell and Lorraine Taylor.  

 

Jeannie Mazzacane Sue Bost Sue Hart Lorraine Taylor Lorraine Taylor 

Lorraine Taylor Laurie Hancock Diana Melzian Bonnie Snell 



 

 

ADVERTISEMENTS 

Long Arm Quilting 

by Carol Albert 

714-306-4082 

carolannalbert@gmail.com 

 

Long Arm Quilting Services I am a former member of the Big Bear Lake Quilters 

Guild and a current member of the Busy Bears Quilt Guild.  I have been long arm quilt-

ing for 17 years on my Gammill Longarm.  I am passionate about quilting and bringing 

your quilt to life.  I specialize in edge to edge pantograph designs and custom quilting.  

My machine is not computerized.  It is free motion. 

My prices are competitive, and I will be happy to give you a quote.   Please contact me 

at the above email or call or text at my mobile number. 

Quilting is a scrap of happiness. 

PFAFF SEWING MACHINE FOR SALE 

Pfaff Performance 5.2 Sewing Machine with all the bells and whistles.  Excellent 

condition.  One owner, always kept indoors and serviced by a Pfaff certified 

technician. 

Also includes the Tutto sewing machine bag for storing and/or traveling with your 

machine. 

$450.00 or best offer. 

Please call or email Carol Albert for additional information and/or pictures – 714-306-

4082, carolannalbert@gmail.com. 

mailto:carolannalbert@gmail.com


2025 BUSY BEARS QUILT GUILD MEETING CALENDAR 

April 21st General Meeting/Board Meeting/Quilt Show Meeting 

April 20th Workshop 

May 19th General Meeting/Board Meeting/Quilt Show Meeting 

May 20th Workshop 

May 23rd & May 24th Yard Sale 

June 7th Tea Party 

June 9th General Meeting/Board Meeting/Quilt Show Meeting 

June 10th Workshop 

June 23rd – June 26th Summer Retreat 

July 21st General Meeting/Board Meeting/Quilt Show Meeting 

July 22nd Annual Picnic 

August 18th General Meeting/Board Meeting/Quilt Show Meeting 

August 19th Workshop 

August 26th Quilt Show Judging Day 

August 29th & August 30th Quilt Show 

September 22nd General Meeting/Board Meeting/Quilt Show Meeting 

September 23rd Workshop 

September 29th – October 2nd Fall Retreat 

October 20th General Meeting/Board Meeting 

October 21st Workshop 

November 17th General Meeting/Board Meeting 

December 1st Annual Christmas Party 



          Busy Bears Quilt Guild Membership form     

   PHOTO  
* If you want to be in the Directory you must join on or before the January Meeting  
  FOR NEW  

* To participate in our Quilt Show and Boutique you must become a member before June 1st
                     

MEMBERS   

  
                                   TODAY’S DATE:   ___________________  (PLEASE PRINT INFO BELOW)  

                                                                                   
YOUR  NAME:  ____________________________________________________ SPOUSE/Other ___________________  
  
BIRTHDAY (Mo.)_________ (Day)__________ (Year) Optional   __________    
  
(BE&R) MONTH:   ___________  This is your Birthday Exchange & Refreshment  Month that you pick when you bring a Gift & 
Refreshments (Pick a month that is convenient for you-(except Nov or Dec) Nov is our Cookie Exchange, Dec is the Xmas Party.  
      
MAILING ADDRESS: _________________________________________________________________________________  
  
      City ____________________________________ State  ___________    Zip  _______________/ __________  
  
        Home Phone:  ______________________________           Cell Phone:  _______________________________   
  
PHYSICAL ADDRESS:_________________________________________________________________________  
  
      City ____________________________________ State ___________    Zip  _________________/__________  

  
     Home Phone:   _______________________________         Cell Phone:  _______________________________  
  
OTHER ADDRESS: (Optional) ___________________________________________________________________  
  
     City _____________________________________ State ___________    Zip  ________________/  __________  
           
     Home Phone:   _______________________________   
  
EMAIL ADDRESS: __________________________________________________________  
   
Return this form to a meeting or Mail to: Busy Bear’s Quilt Guild,  P.O. Box 7015, Big Bear Lake, CA  92315 
  

***********************************************************************************************                                                      
NEW MEMBERS ONLY-            ___________________              _____________________  
                  How long have you lived in Big Bear             How long have you been quilting                   
____________________________________________________________________________________  
      What other interest do you have besides quilting   -   explain what technique you like best   &   what other interest do you have.  

________________________________________________________________________      
                                                                 If you need more space—continue on the back of this form   
***********************************************************************************************   

Membership dues are:  $45.00  - Make Check out to BBQG  
(Opportunity Quilt Tickets are included & will be handed out ASAP)   

There will be a prorated membership fee: (After July 1st  includes Opportunity Tickets: $32.50)-(After Labor day week end: $12.50)  
  

* Every member is asked to sell Opportunity Quilt Tickets & work at least (2) hours at the Quilt Show   

* Every member is also asked to bring a REFRESHMENT & a $15.00 Minimum GIFT for the Birthday Exchange      
   
Regular Meeting: We meet the 3rd Monday of each month at The Mary Johnson Community Church, 40946, Big Bear Blvd, BBL  
                                                  Paid   Date__________________Check #_________  Cash___________  

 
- 13 -



Pines to Vines 2025 Quilt Retreat 

Vina de Lestonnac 

                                          Temecula 

June 23-26, 2025 

Registration Form 

 

Name__________________________________________________ 

Address__________________________________________________________ 

Cell Phone_______________________     Home Phone_______________________ 

Email________________________________________ 

Emergency Contact___________________________     Phone__________________ 

Price includes 3 nights lodging (Monday-Tuesday-Wednesday), 10 meals (lunch Monday thru 

lunch Thursday). 

Roommate_____________________________ 

Special needs 1st floor_______________     Handicapped room__________________ 

Double Room_______________($530.00)     Single______________($680.00) 

$100 deposit must accompany this registration form. Balance due by May Guild Meeting, 2025 

Make checks out to: Busy Bear’s Quilt Guild. Complete the reservation form, sign the liability       

Release and mail check and reservation form to: Laurie Nahay PO Box 5403 Sugarloaf Ca 92386 

For info call Laurie Nahay: 909 754 0186 or email: campnahay@gmail.com 

Full Release of All Claims 

In consideration of my participation in the Busy Bears Quilt Retreat, I_____________________________ intending to be Legally 
bound for myself, my heirs, executors, and administrators, do hereby fully and finally waive, release and hold harmless the Busy 
Bears Quilt Guild, their officers, members, representatives, agents and assignee from any and all responsibility, liability, claims, 
causes of action, illness, injuries, judgments or other damages of any nature whatsoever, including, but not limited to any personal   
illness or injuries I might suffer, directly or indirectly resulting from my participation in the aforesaid activity. 

I acknowledge that I am engaging in the aforesaid activity, and knowingly executing the Release at my insistence and request 
and that I voluntarily do so without any coercion whatsoever. 

Signature______________________________________     Date____________________________household 
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